#### KIRMINGTON & CROXTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on Tuesday, 6<sup>th</sup> December, 2011, held at Kirmington Bowls Club. Present - Cllr Marsden, Cllr Wells, Cllr Whincop, Cllr Walton, Cllr Bridges, Cllr Hannigan, Cllr Gallimore, Cllr Page and Representative from Brocklesby Estate (Peter Mackay-Lewis)

-----

### 01.12.11 - To note Apologies for Absence

Cllr Peter Clark

02.12.11 - <u>Declarations of Interest need to be remade and recorded in the minutes even if an interest has been declared in the register</u>

Cllr Marsden declared a personal interest in any Airport or Aviation issues, as he works in the Aviation Industry.

Cllr Wells declared a personal interest in any item on the agenda in connection with North Lincolnshire Council as he is a Representative.

03.12.11 - <u>To confirm the minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 01.11.11</u> These were confirmed as a true and accurate record, proposed by Cllr Page and seconded by Cllr Bridges.

04.12.11 - <u>Public Participation</u> None

### 05.12.11 - <u>To receive the Chairmans Report - an update on decisions taken</u> at previous meetings

Cllr Marsden advised the Remembrance Day event was first class, there has been excellent feedback from the School and positive comments in the Church newsletter. Reverend Mary Vickers conducted an excellent service at short notice. Parish Council to send her a letter of thanks and offer her expenses.

The Bugler was Corporal Clark from the 866 Squadron ATC and he was also first class and made the whole ceremony. Parish Council to write to Flt. Lt. Simon Dunn Officer Commanding 866 Sqn (Immingham) ATC expressing thanks for allowing Corporal Clark to attend.

The event must continue in the future as an annual event.

### 06.12.11 - <u>Presentation by Brocklesby Estate for future development on</u> land behind the school

Peter from the Brocklesby Estate showed the Parish Council an outline plan of how the land rear of the Almshouses and behind the school may be developed. Peter advised the site has recently been cleared up and landscaped and needs to be used to positively benefit the village. He proposed that a development may be similar to the development at Eastend Lane and be family size dwellings, 5 in total, but they would be liv-work units, that have a 20% work element to them. It is hoped it would encourage younger people with families to the village. All Councillors were in favour of supporting the Brocklesby Estate with these proposals. Cllr Wells advised that the Brocklesby Estate and the Parish Council should write to North Lincolnshire Council to ensure that this development is included in the proposed boundaries for Kirmington and to send a copy of the outline proposal.

### 07.12.11 - <u>To receive an update from the Airport Consultative Committee</u> meeting

There have been no further meetings since the last Parish Council meeting.

Cllr Marsden distributed an invite to Residents to attend the Airport Carol Concert and meal. Clerk will send Councillor details to Jayne Peacock and Cllr Page will check with residents who may wish to attend and contact the Airport with their details.

The September noise monitoring figures are acceptable at present. The portable monitor readings for September are low, as this was placed at Kirmington Vale.

# 08.12.11 - To receive any updates from NATS and discuss any items to be raised at the next NATS meeting and any further Police Matters and any updates on Country & Wildlife Crime

Cllr Walton attended the latest meeting, he gave Cllr Marsden joining forms for the Farmwatch scheme to be given out to local businesses. There have been 2 lamping incidents within our Parish, a motorcycle theft in Kirmington, a trailer theft in Barnetby and attempted generator theft in Croxton.

Lincolnshire Farmwatch funding has been cut and due to this it appears to have gone backwards, an information email is now received fortnightly of events in the area.

Humberside Farmwatch scheme appears to have gone forwards, they have a text system which costs £20 per year, which warns of crimes in the area.

Cllr Marsden advised of lamping incident at Hendale Woods and suggested

that gates are needed. An incident occurred at Limber Hill Farm where a vehicle rolled and an occupant was seriously injured, the other 2 occupants were arrested on suspicion of lamping. No further updates available at present.

Peter from the Brocklesby Estate will speak to the relevant section regarding Security at the next Estate meeting.

09.12.11 - To receive a report from Local Councillors updating the Parish Council on activities within North Lincolnshire Council
None.

### 10.12.11 - <u>To receive an update on the Singleton Birch Gassification Plant</u> and determine further action

No updates

### 11.12.11 - <u>To consider Highways matters within the Parish for the Clerk</u> to take up with North Lincolnshire Council

Cllr Marsden advised of a BBC Website that produces accident statistics and this informs that between 1999 - 2010 there were 6 fatal accidents on the A18, between Melton Ross and Limber. It also informs that on the C137 on the Lincolnshire side of the border in 2008 of a fatal accident, between a HGV and a car, which he was not aware of.

Clerk read out reply from Steve Harrison regarding the C137 and the A18, it advised the weight limit experimental order is on the list of orders to be progressed, but at this time has a lower priority of other similar requests. Clerk to reply to Steve Harrison advising him of the fatal accident on the C137 and the increase of HGV using this route since 2008 and ask if can be given a higher priority.

Clerk to request 'Golden Rivers' in Croxton and the C137 as previously promised 5 years ago. The B1211 through Croxton is still a speeding problem as advised by Cllr Bridges and Cllr Gallimore.

Cllr Gallimore advised of a water leak outside 'Whitegates' in Croxton. This has been reported to Anglian Water and they are investigating.

12.12.11 - To receive Planning decisions made by North Lincolnshire

Council and consider any planning applications received where comments

have to be submitted before the next meeting

2011/1451 - Singleton Birch - No objections, all in favour.

13.12.11 - <u>To discuss progress on the Playing Field grants and work to date</u> Cllr Wells was concerned regarding the new hedge that a resident has

planted backing onto the playing field. Cllr Walton is quite happy with the planting and has no concerns.

Clerk informed that 3 letters of support are required to accompany the funding application. It was agreed to request these from the Football Club, Singleton Birch and the village School.

14.12.11 - <u>To discuss ideas for the layout of the Parish Council Website</u>
Clerk read out ideas from Kyanite. Clerk to forward email to Cllr Marsden
to get ideas and thoughts and photographs of the village.

### 15.12.11 - <u>Any further updates on the Street Party or Gala to celebrate the Queen's Jubilee</u>

None - keep on agenda.

### 16.12.11 - <u>To consider arrangements for the Olympic Flame passing</u> <u>through the Parish</u>

Cllr Marsden informed the flame is passing through Brigg and Wrawby and then to Immingham, so it must pass through Kirmington or Croxton on the way. He needs to find out the exact route of the flame in order to try and involve the village. Cllr Wells will find out the details.

#### 17.12.11 - To approve the amended Emergency Plan

Cllr Marsden has a few further amendments to make.

#### 18.12.11 - Correspondence

North Lincolnshire Council - Renewable Energy Document - Read out and Noted

Smart Wind presentation - Read out and Noted.

#### 19.12.11 - Accounts

a. To approve the November Accounts - see financial sheet These were approved as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Wells and seconded by Cllr Walton.

#### 20.12.11 - Minor Items

Cllr Walton advised a lamppost on Fisks Farmyard at Eastend Lane is flashing. The number cannot be viewed. Clerk to report and ask for some renumbering of lampposts.

Cllr Gallimore advised the drains in Croxton from the motorway bridge through the village onwards need cleaning. Clerk to report.

### 21.12.11 - Agenda Items for the next meeting

Keep the same and include updates on Brocklesby Estate development.

## 22.12.11 - To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as Tuesday, $7^{th}$ February, 2012 at 7.30pm.

This was agreed.